                                     CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                                  General Membership Meeting
                                          November 14, 2017
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith @6 pm. Five Board members, 7 Directors and 7 members at large present. President Otis Smith asked all to read the October minutes.  There were no corrections or additions to the minutes – Director Mike Cannella made a motion to accept the minutes-Director Ray Halperin seconded the motion-motion carried by all to accept the minutes.
President Otis Smith talked about Vice President Jerry Stroh’s passing.  He will be missed by all – he was unconditional in his giving of time to the Complex for many years.  All signed a card to be given to the family.  
Old Business - Youth Director Tiger McNeil said that the water line to the Rifle Range bathroom has been run as well as 2 water outlets to the camping area. He is currently waiting for an inspection.  The County waived the permit fee.  Director Jim Kindt said that he expects all tickets to be sold by the Dec. 12th drawing. He will take the remaining tickets to the NFR with him to sell in their booth at the Cowboy Christmas event – all tickets need to go to him. Director Mike Cannella submitted a bid for the Rifle Range indoor benches.  President Otis Smith said that he would like to have the first and last benches replaced for Precision Rifle venue.
New Business -President Otis Smith brought up the Rifle Range lights and safety issue. He has had blinking lights installed and signs put up requiring the use of the lights when rifle shooters go down range.  There is also a blinking light going to installed in the indoor rifle range to alert those shooters that someone has gone down range. Director Jim Kindt stated that the rifle range shooters are all responsible for the safety of others at the range and that it is a common problem. Secretary Katie Brass asked for a motion for the club to continue being an NRA member. It was agreed  by all to buy a 3 year membership.  Youth Director Tiger McNeil stated that while putting in the water line he watch the gate be pushed to the opposite side from the wind.  The gate bent a sign as it was being pushed by the wind.  President Otis Smith said that he would look at the problem and he would with Tiger come up with a solution to the problem.
All Venue managers monies have turned in and with no further business being had – Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn with Treasurer Mike Schnell seconding the motion. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted
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